## Ministry of the Solicitor General Ministère du Solliciteur général

Public Safety Division Division de la sécurité publique



25 Grosvenor St. 25 rue Grosvenor

12<sup>th</sup> Floor 12<sup>e</sup> étage Toronto ON M7A 2H3 Toronto ON M7A 2H3

Telephone: (416) 314-3377 Téléphone: (416) 314-3377 Facsimile: (416) 314-4037 Télécopieur: (416) 314-4037

**MEMORANDUM TO:** All Chiefs of Police and

Commissioner Thomas Carrique Chairs, Police Services Boards

**FROM:** Richard Stubbings

Assistant Deputy Minister Public Safety Division

SUBJECT: Extension of the Expiry of Driver and Vehicle Products

and Services - Reminder

DATE OF ISSUE: June 3, 2020

CLASSIFICATION: General Information

RETENTION: Indefinite INDEX NO.: 20-0087 PRIORITY: High

Further to All Chiefs Memos 20-0019 and 20-0034, the Ministry of Transportation has requested that I share the attached reminder of the measures that have been taken to extend the expiry of various driver and vehicle products in light of COVID-19. Please review the attached memo for further information.

If you have any vehicle-related questions, please contact Elizabeth Marles at 416-235-3433 or <u>Elizabeth.Marles@ontario.ca</u>. If you have any questions related to drivers' licences, please contact or Kim MacCarl at 416-235-5248 or <u>Kim.MacCarl@ontario.ca</u>.

Sincerely,

Richard Stubbings

R Suly

Assistant Deputy Minister Public Safety Division

Fublic Salety Divisi

Attachment